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April 2020 

Dear AP Students and Families,  

The College Board has made many changes to Spring 2020 testing. The College Board recently 
indicated that all tests will be conducted online.  Lewisville ISD is scheduled to return to classes 
on May 4, 2020.  We are currently working with the College Board to plan accordingly and will 
notify families as we learn new information.  
  
The College Board is altering their testing process to allow students to take their AP exam from 
home. The College Board has stated the exams will be open book, but have put several 
safeguards in place to ensure academic integrity. More details including FAQs, testing dates and 
times, resources, etc. are located at https://apcoronavirusupdates.collegeboard.org/students. 
  
Special Note for Calculus BC:  Due to the change in format, the Calculus BC exam will not 
have a Calculus AB subscore. If students registered for Calculus BC and would rather take 
Calculus AB, please notify your Campus AP Coordinator by April 16th in order to change the 
test.   
  
Portfolio Submissions:  If your exam requires a portfolio, the College Board has extended the 
submission deadline until 11:59 pm (EST) on May 26, 2020. 
  
Instructional Materials:  The College Board is creating additional support materials, which can 
be found on the College Board web page or in Canvas at the link below. This material is 
intended to supplement your current instruction. To enroll in the course click here: 
https://lisdtx.instructure.com/enroll/RFGPTC 
  
Testing at Home: Students must have access to an electronic device in order to test from 
home.  A list of devices can be found at Taking AP Exams Online – AP Coronavirus Updates. If 
you do not have access to internet or a device, please contact College Board at 
https://collegeboard.tfaforms.net/74  
  
Students will receive a testing code for each registered AP exam via the email address listed in 
their College Board account. Students may also access their testing code by logging into their 
College Board account. If a testing code is not used during the primary testing exam window, the 
College Board will automatically provide a late testing code to those students. 
 
Accommodations: If a student is approved for accommodations through College Board, the 
accommodation will be included in the link College Board sends for testing.  
  
Refunds: The College Board is allowing for refunding of all tests as long as the testing code has 
not been utilized. If the testing code and the late testing code sent to your student are not 
utilized, you will be eligible for a refund. LISD will not be able to process refunds until we receive 
information from the College Board regarding which testing codes were utilized. We anticipate 
beginning the refund process in July 2020.  
 
LISD is not allowing any new AP registrations.  AP registration ended February 28th 2020.  

https://apcoronavirusupdates.collegeboard.org/students
https://lisdtx.instructure.com/enroll/RFGPTC
https://apcoronavirusupdates.collegeboard.org/students/taking-ap-exams
https://collegeboard.tfaforms.net/74
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If you have any additional questions, please contact the AP Coordinator listed below. 
 
 
Stacy Hemenway   
hemenways@lisd.net. 
Hebron High School 
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